EMAIL ADDRESS: colin.smith@bromley.gov.uk

Councillor Colin Smith
The Leader of Bromley Council
c/o Members Room
Bromley Civic Centre
Stockwell Close
Bromley
BR1 3UH

20th July 2022

Dear Leader,

I am writing to you as Chairman of the Biggin Hill Airport Consultative Committee. Our Committee is given to understand that Biggin Hill Airport intends to make an application to your Council to vary the User Clause in their lease in order to sanction the sale of tickets for aircraft departing from Biggin Hill Airport.

I am pleased to advise you that over the course of the last few meetings we have discussed this matter with the airport and then convened an Extraordinary Meeting of the Consultative Committee held on the 7th July 2022 at which a substantial majority of the members voted in favour of such an arrangement subject to the following important conditions:

- 1. Aircraft operating passenger flights with fare paying passengers should not exceed 19 occupied seats.
- 2. All such flights must remain within the existing noise regulations.
- 3. All such flights must remain within the existing opening hours
- 4. All such Flights will not be open to direct bookings by members of the public.
- 5. The airport must maintain its good neighbour undertakings.

I trust you find this letter of assistance when you come to consider the forthcoming application from BHAL and our Committee looks forward to receiving your confirmation of receipt of this letter in due course.

Yours sincerely,

Peter Greenyer Chairman

BHACC

Cc: Mr Ade Adetosoye CBE, CEO Bromley Council